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Lee Urban- Director of Planning and Development

Jeanie Bourke- Inspections Division Director
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT

June 15,2007
Matt Hannas
Starbucks Coffee Company

Project Manager

85 Wells Avenue

Newton, MA 02459
RE: 1066 Forest Ave. (146  B014 Permit # 06-1405) Starbucks Waiver Request

Dear Mr. Hannas,

Thank you for the request for waiver, received May 10, 2007.   The following are the facts:
1)
No cooking is performed on site and all food items sold are prepared off site.
2)
Starbucks serves coffee and a variety of beverages using only milk fat as a potential emulsifier.  

The waiver requested is to allow the business to operate without the installation of a grease trap.  Per Section 1014.1 of the Maine State Internal Plumbing Code, the pretreatment of grease into a drainage system is considered the judgment of the Administrative Authority.  Based on the facts, Starbucks will not be preparing food on the premises; milk fat and coffee are the only substances used containing fat or oil.  It is deemed that this would not introduce grease into the sewage system in quantities that would effect line stoppage or hinder treatment.  Based on these facts, this office grants a waiver from installing a grease trap.   

It shall be agreed and understood that if the above criteria changes in any way in the future, either by Starbucks or another tenant, this issue will be brought forward to the local plumbing inspector for review.
Yours truly,
Jeanie Bourke
Inspections Division Director
Cc.  Stephen Mardigan
